City of Minneiska
Council Minutes
April 4th, 2023

Mayor, Mark Tibor called the Minneiska City Council Meeting to order. City Clerk, Christine Hicks; Treasurer Ken Heaser Council Members Suzie Ehlo, John Mercier, and Mike Konkel were in attendance.  

Christine read the minutes from the March meeting.  Suzie motioned to approve the minutes; Mike seconded. All Approved.

Ken gave the Treasurer’s report and presented the bills. The city net worth is $90,364.08. Suzie motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report and pay all bills. John seconded. All Approved.


Ordinances and Resolutions: none

Old Business:

Christine to look into applying for funding for paint for wall mural via SEMLM

Minneiska River Relics & Treasures is new location for City Council meetings starting May 2nd Meeting:  Location: 514 Bennett Ave

New Business:

Street Sweeping contract was presented. Mike motioned to approve. Suzie second.  All Approved

Contract for Rollingstone Fire and Rescue was presented. Mike motioned to approve. John Seconded. All Approved.

Culvert maintenance needed.  Several options are being looked into.

Boat Landing – Mike to work with Scott to remove rocks and put dock back in place. May need assistance from Dankwart to do some work to level the area.

Communication issues continue with DNR regarding boat launch and maintenance funding.	

Flag brackets to be lowered for safety concerns

Minneiska River Relics and Treasures to be added as local business to city website

Annual renewal for liquor licenses presented.  Suzie motioned to approve renewals for Buck’s Bar and Eagle View Bar & Grill.  John Second. All Approved. 

Residents brought up issues with access to recycling bin due to mud and ice.  Discussion to potentially bring in gravel to fill 

Request for Gambling permit approved for Snowmobile raffle being held at Eagle View

Winona County Commissioner candidate Josh Elsing attended meeting in meet the council and learn more about small town needs and the difficulties they encounter.  Josh indicated that the council should reach out to Sheila Harmes who could be a good contact for assistance in grant writing.

Suzie motioned the meeting be adjourned: Mike seconded. All Approved.  Meeting adjourned. 

Recorded by Christine L Hicks, City Clerk  	
